
Santa Rosa Quilt Guild 

Business Meeting Minutes 

June 16, 2016 

 

President Jim Jensen called the meeting to order at 10:20 A.M. 

Guests were introduced 

No Treasurers report was given 

Quilt Related Announcements 

- A thank you note was read by Jim from the Golden Living center for the donation of 

walker “Bag-along”.  They are well received and appreciated. 
- Laura Barrett had Gail Alford join her up on stage to accept on behalf of Community 

Quilts a very generous donation from Unitarian Universalist Congregation.  Their 

contribution to Community Quilts fits their funding criteria that supports initiatives that 

benefit our community and the world. 

Old Business:  None 

Committee Reports   

TSW (Linda Gilbert) English Paper Piecing and several options to complete them will be shared.  

See the website for future planned TSW’s 

Programs   (Jan Nilsen)   

- August workshop is Sandra Bruce, Wonky Log Cabin, very colorful signups are now 

open 

- July workshop is full and there is no workshop in September 

Block of the Month   (Diana Roberts) 

- The July Block is the Dash.  Directions are on the website 

Retreat (Phyllis Gallaway) 

- There is still an opening for the Retreat session of 8/21-8/26.  If final payment has not 
been made please contact Phyllis to make arrangements 

Sew-A-Row   (Genelle Voorhees}  

Displayed all the available Sew-A-Rows for consideration.  Take one of these lovely 

projects home and add your creative touch to it.  They are due back at the August 6th meeting 

 Friendship Blocks   (Cheryl Dudley)  

Shared current blocks available. There is a new block request from Chris Nolen for 

Lemoyne Stars.  See Cheryl for more details and to sign up 



 

Community Quilts (Laura Barrett)   Fifth Thursday Sew In on June 30th at the Luther Burbank 

Center - come work on community quilts or a project of your own.  New this time will be a show 

and tell of things you are working on 

Nominations (Dianne Cheli) The Treasurer position will be opening in 2018.  The guild is 

seeking someone with a financial background to shadow Phyllis Gallaway at this time.  If you 

are interested please see either Jim Jensen or Dianne Cheli. 

Library (Sharon Fry)  

Shared wonderful new additions to the library.  Today’s speaker, Grace E book is in our 
library as well as one of her Books on CD  

Sewing Room Sale (Joy McGoran) 

 Forms are on the website to complete for your set up needs 

Treasurer (Phyllis Gallaway) Proceeds from the Wine Country Boutique items sold and 
Opportunity Quilt ticket sales were in excess of $600.   

Fall Craft Fair (Phyllis Gallaway)  There was enough interest to proceed with the Annual Craft 

fair this year and Phyllis will have space requirement sheets available at a future meeting  

Final Announcements: 

Show and Tell 

Name Tag Drawing winners   Sue Haley and Lolli Gannon 

Jim Jensen adjourned the meeting at 11:27 A.M. 

 

Carole Behlke 

Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 


